REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club February 17, 2011
Present:  Dean Allen, Norma Barber, Margaret Hubbard, Rose Dunitz, Joan Quinlan, Lorraine Garratt, Leslie Mortin, Janice Anderson, Ilsa Krukoff   
Guest:  Dick Anderson

Regrets:  Pamela Keim, Don Drever
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Add under Old Business  6.1  Programmable Thermostat

       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Rose Dunitz, to adopt the agenda as amended
       Carried.
2.0  Adoption of the minutes 
Motion by Lorraine Garratt, seconded by Joan Quinlan, to adopt the minutes of Jan 13, 2011. Carried. 
3.0  President’s Report
Dean Allen noted that there is still evidence of leaking (ceiling) in the teaching corner and a few other places.  He will check with Mall Management regarding this problem
Dean noted that the punch that was provided at the party during the Mixed Pairs Championships proved to be very popular.  He felt that providing punch also reduced the wine consumption, and suggested that providing punch at future events of this nature would be a good idea.  Rose Dunitz said she will donate a punch bowl to the Club.
4.0 Financial Report
- Norma Barber reported that our table count was up 41 tables in the December / January time period.  She noted that the financial statement still shows a net loss of $813 for this timeframe, but pointed out that this included our donation to the William Booth Hospice of $417, free plays, and higher winter utility costs.  We have a net YTD loss of $9559, but this also reflects purchase of Duplicating machine and outdoor sign, without which we would almost break even.

- Norma also reported that the floor in the men’s washroom has been done, but that the grout should still be sealed.

- Norma reported that she is dealing with our $22000 investment with Trans America.  She advised Trans America by letter in October that we want this investment out, and do not intend to reinvest with them.  Maturity date was February 19, 2011.  She has recently received a letter from them, indicating that they would be reinvesting on our behalf, and she has once again written to advise them that we want the investment out  upon the above maturity date.  We discussed what our wishes were for this investment when it comes in, particularly regarding length of time to invest.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, that Norma Barber be given authority to reinvest the $22000 investment, formerly with TransAmerica, and that she reinvest half of the amount for one year and the remainder for two or three years, dependent on interest rate.  Carried.
        .  
5.0   Business Arising from the Minutes
         5.1  Replacing of bid box cards (tabled at January meeting)  
                The Board had reviewed written information from Jan Anderson at the January meeting 

                regarding cost of bid box cards, as well as options of types of cards.  

                Jan provided further clarification regarding laquered vs plastic cards.  From previous 

                experience, it would seem that the laquered cards, although cheaper, do not stand up well.
                Motion by Rose Dunitz, seconded by Norma Barber, that Jan Anderson be authorized to 

                purchase 13 sets of 4 plastic bid cards, at a cost of approximately $40 per set.  Carried.
6.0 Old Business
6.1  Programmable Thermostat

       This was brought up on behalf of Don Drever, who was unable to be at the meeting.

        It was explained that because existing thermostat is 4-wired, and a new programmable one 

        would be 6-wired, we would need an electrician in order to proceed.  Don is still checking into 

        this, so the item was once again tabled.
 .
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Four Leaf Clover – rental of Club facility
                Dean Allen presented a request from Jennifer Tallentire, Coordinator, Four Leaf Clover Seniors 

                Independence Club.  This is a non-profit club that provides services to seniors who are wanting 

                to stay independent in their homes.  As a fund raiser, they will be holding contract bridge

                tournaments on April 30 and December 10, 2011.  They would need to set up prior to 10 AM 

                and would need use of kitchen facilities as well.  They will do their own clean-up. They wish to 

                rent our Club facilities on these two occasions.
                Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that we rent the use of our Club facilities 

                to the Four Leaf Clover Seniors Independence Club for contract bridge tournaments on April 

                30, 2011 and December 10, 2011, at a cost of $125 per time.  Carried.
      7.2   Cancelling Club games during Canadian Bridge Championships
Dick Anderson addressed the Board.  The Canadian Bridge Championships will be held in Regina May 21st-28th, 2011.  He said that it was an honour to be the host city for this event.  Some of our members will be involved as players, others helping during the tournament, and this would no doubt decrease turnout for games at the Club, as well as making it more difficult to get directors for some games.  He said that particularly on Thursday, Friday and Saturday there will be opportunity for more people from our Club to play.  With this in mind, he asked that we consider cancelling games at the Club during those times.  (There is no scheduled game on Saturday)
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Joan Quinlan, that there be no afternoon or evening Club games Thursday May 26 and Friday May 27.    Carried
8   Committee Reports
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Margaret Hubbard reported that we made a $66 profit form 50 / 50 sales at the party.  

              She also reported that our digital camera has been located, although we do not yet have it back in 

              our possession.  Jan Anderson will check.

              Margaret has volunteered to be in charge of 50 / 50 tickets for the March Tournament.  Rose 

              Dunitz said that she would also help.  Margaret has also asked Doug Kinney to help.

              Rose Dunitz reported that a card has been sent to Hugh Barclay, who recently had surgery.

8.2 Club Operations

No report – absent

8.3 Game Management

Our last Eight-Is-Enough had a great turnout.  Thank you to Rosemary Makelki and Gail Charles, who made an extra effort to encourage participation.
.9   Club Management 
       - Jan Anderson said that she has ordered the paper supplies as per Board decision.  She also talked to

       Claire Jones re: convention cards.  He suggested that these be ordered in the same manner as other 
       paper supplies,  which Jan will do.
- Jan said that the Club has been given 38 new decks of cars to compensate for the cards that were 
        shaved in manufacturing.  .  Company paid the shipping as well.

· Jan reported that she is unsure whether the December STAC will be held again in 2011.  The 
      STAC was to be a fundraiser for our District, District 18.  She reported that even if available 
      she would not recommend that we take part for several reasons:

 
- very little advertising or information available on this STAC


- we were misinformed about who would receive the profits - District gave it to a  Montana
                   Unit, with only a fee going to the District


- very small overall participation so no added value to placing overall


- poor result reporting


- next to no communication from the organizers - eg didn't take into account  that over half our 
         District is Canadian; wrote fees in dollars but presumed we would send US dollars. 
10   Tournament Chair
       Joan Quinlan reported that committees were well underway, with the following in place:.

          Audrey Bruch – hospitality chair

          Leslie Mortin – organizing Sunday lunch (chili)

          Margaret Hubbard – 50 / 50

          Mark VanVliet – clean-up / garbage

          Dave Sabier – set-up

          Marilyn & Don Drever – partnerships and information
          Caddies have been arranged for Sunday Swiss

       Rose Dunitz will be looking after the Non-Life-Master Tournament (April 15-17)
11.  Date for the next regular meeting:  Thursday March 31, 2011, 6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned 7:15
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